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Road surface and traffic improvements on Lawrence 
Hargrave Drive at Thirroul  

Transport for NSW is improving traffic efficiency and safety on Lawrence 
Hargrave Drive at Thirroul from Monday 5 June, weather permitting 

In response to concerns raised by local community members about the condition of the 
road, Transport will carry out road surface improvements, starting with resheeting work 
between Lachlan Street and Hewitts Avenue. Asphalt patching will follow from Bulli Pass to 
Phillip Street. 
 
Work will take place under traffic over five nights between 8pm and 4am, weather 
permitting, with anticipated delays of up to five minutes.  
 
As part of the asphalt work, we will relocate the southbound bus stop near High Street, 
install right turn bays into High Street and Wrexham Road, relocate two southbound parking 
spaces to increase northbound parking by five additional spaces, and repair and resurface 
the road. Two ‘no stopping’ signs have also recently been installed at the local access road.  

 

Thirroul traffic improvements map 

 

Work to relocate the bus stop will be carried out mid-June, between 8pm and 4am, weather 

permitting. 

This project will be carried out in stages. The community will be kept informed as the project 

progresses but all work is expected to be completed by late June 2023.  
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How will this work affect you? 

There will be some noise associated with this work. We will make every effort to minimise noise 
for residents. 

Traffic impacts  

A reduced speed limit of 40 km/h and a single lane closure will be in place during work. 

Residents will have access to their properties at all times. 

Transport customers are advised to follow the direction of traffic control and allow up to five 

minutes additional travel time.  

For the latest traffic updates, you can call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or download the Live 

Traffic NSW App. 

 

 

 

 

 


